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Vitale, Matthew J - DNR

From: Vitale, Matthew J - DNR
Sent: Tuesday, May 10, 2022 12:05 PM
To: Langdon, Robert
Cc: Garth Frable
Subject: PFAS Sampling Plan- Blackhawk BRRTS 02-12-552357

Rob,  
 
I have reviewed the April 27, 2022 Site Investigation Work Plan and have the following comments: 

 The wells selected for PFAS sampling is in line with the DNR’s request and this email constitutes your notice to 
proceed. 

 Regarding PCE, concentrations in MW-3 show an increasing trend and MW-4 shows no strong trend. If you are 
looking at closing the site with natural attenuation for the groundwater remedy, additional monitoring may be 
needed to determine conditions for degradation are present and that it is occurring. Do you also plan to 
continue sample for chlorinated VOCs during this sampling event? 

For reference, additional guidance on CVOCs and natural attenuation are provided in RR-699. 
 
-Matt 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Matthew Vitale 

Pronouns: He/Him/His 
Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1300 W Clairemont Ave 
Eau Claire, WI  54701 
Phone: (715) 492-1222 
Matthew.Vitale@wisconsin.gov 
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